RiveRsSIDE PuBLIiCc ScHOOL DISTRICT 96

3340 S. Harlem Ave. Riverside, IL 60546

708-447-5007
708-447-3252 fax
www.district96.org

June 26, 2025

Kevin Whitney

1119 Butterfield Cir W
Shorewood, IL 60404
kwhitney34@gmail.com

Dear Kevin Whitney,

You submitted a Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”) request to Riverside Public School District 96 (the
“District”) on June 17, 2025 after business hours. The District received your request on June 18, 2025.
Your request and the District's responses are below:

Request: ANY AND ALL INFORMATION INCLUDING SALARY, RESUME, NOTES, MEMORANDA,
INTERVIEW TRANSCRIPTS, OR OTHER DOCUMENTATION IN YOUR POSSESSION AND
CONTROL REGARDING MOLLY MARQUARDT, DIRECTOR OF TECHNOLOGY, APPOINTED BY
THE SCHOOL BOARD ON FEBRUARY 19, 2025.

Response: Enclosed please find records responsive to your request. | redacted a personal phone
number, personal email address, home address, and signatures, which constitute private information
under the FOIA and may be redacted. 5 ILCS 140/7(1)(b). Further, signatures constitute personal
information under the FOIA and may be redacted. 5 ILCS 140/7(1)(c). Providing such information would
be an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy, and the release of such information would be
objectionable to a reasonable person. The individual's right to privacy outweighs any legitimate public
interest in obtaining the information.

You have the right to have the denials reviewed by the Public Access Counselor (PAC) at the Office of
the lllinois Attorney General. 5 ILCS 140/9.5(a). You can file your Request for Review with the PAC by
writing to: Public Access Counselor, Office of the Attorney General, 500 South 2nd Street Springfield,
lllinois 62701, Fax: 217-782-1396, E-mail: public.access@ilag.gov, Phone: 877-299-3642. If you
choose to file a Request for Review with the PAC, you must do so within 60 calendar days after the
date of the denial letter. 5 ILCS 140/9.5(a). Please note that you must include a copy of your original
request for documents and the denial letter when filing a Request for Review with the PAC. You also
have the right to seek judicial review of your denial by filing a lawsuit in the State circuit court. 5 ILCS
140/11.

Sincergly,

T

Freedom of information Act Officer

EMPOWERING LEARNERS FOR LIFE



